
2025 Trails and Active Transportation Capital Projects Update - April 

 

Growth Development projects 

Feasibility Study for 
Collins/Cameron St 

Federal funding grant received for this 

Report is complete.  Staff will determine priority in budget cycle. 

  

Traffic Calming on 
Findlay 

Consultant has prepared design options for staff review.   

Staff reviewing traffic calming options, public feedback and 
preparing summary report for council consideration.  

  

Peel Street design Consultant currently working on putting together cross section 
drawings.  Engineering staff met with TATAC.  Consultant drafting 
newsletter to deliver to residents of Peel. Communication plan 
being drafted to coincide with newsletter.   

  

Mountain Road widening Further utility relocations to take place for Hydro Poles and Bell 
underground works.  Hydro and Bell nearing completion, Blue 
Mountain Golf Course has relocated their irrigation line. Rogers to 
follow. 

Bridge construction will require a detour of the trail 

  

Ontario Street crosswalk 
at OPP Station 

Final design and tender package in the works.  Utility relocations 
are complete.  Easement has been finalized. Crosswalk will be 
tendered with the storm sewer work.  Construction starting 2025.   

  

Sixth Street Utility relocations will begin 2025 

Council required off-road cycle tracks to be utilized. 
Council presentation complete, Staff/Consultant continuing with 
detail design. Consultant working 60% drawings  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Parks projects 
 
Resurfacing existing trails Kauffman trail west of Mariner’s Haven driveway 

Underwood Creek trail muddy areas 
Georgian Trail between Cedar and Balsam muddy areas 
White’s Bay trail connections at Sheffield courts low area 
11th line regrade limestone surface  
Deer trail (farmer’s field) 
Colberry Trail install culverts 
Mountain Road raise trail so that it is not flooded 
Black Ash Trail is narrow 
 

  
Painting of asphalt multi-use 
pathways 

Paint and sign pathways to designate pedestrian and 
cycling lanes 

  

Construction of new trail 
Highway 26 west SkyDev 

Work is being done by developer with town reimbursing 

  

Barriers at crossing Black Ash 
Creek and Highway 26 west 

Barriers/signage need to be installed on east side 

 
  
 
Roads and Active Transportation projects 
 
Catch basin replacement Priority locations have been shared with PW 

  

Painting of crossrides 
 

PW and Parks working on crossride requirements for all 
Hwy 26 west trail/road crossings  
Public awareness and education will occur during the 
winter of 2024/25 with sign and paint installation in 
spring 2025. 

  

Pedestrian activated buttons at 
intersections 

Additional signage to be installed downtown advising 
pedestrian to push button to activate crossing light 

  

Pedestrian and Sidewalk 
Connection Review 

Identify gaps and opportunities – part of MMTP scope 

 


